Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for December 6, 2017

Present: Brooke Person– Chair; Wendy Musgrave– Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Jill Craven– Education; Brooke Person- Family Ministries; Brandi Jackson- Missions; Jonathan Freel– Worship; Allison Freel– Pastor Parish Relations; Gaylen Heaberlin– Finance & Financial Secretary; Libby Hiatt- Lay Member Annual Conference; Judy Fiene- UMW; Dean Fiene- Membership; Don Hiatt- Member at Large; Bonnie Altes- Treasurer; Jeff Freel- Lay Leader; Gunnar Methlie- Building committee; Rita Denhart
Call to Order –The October meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 6:02 pm by Brooke. Pastor Wendy opened in prayer. The Minutes of the October meeting were approved. Bonnie reports that the balance for the church is $216,433.04. 
Old Business –Brandi spoke about the building for the East side of the church (east of the outhouse). Went to Spring Valley shed. Brandi thinks that we cannot go smaller than 12x20ft. The price is $4695, no delivery charge and can get it in 3 weeks. He would take off $200 for not needing the windows (two windows at $100 a piece would have been included in price). Total price $4495. $4,764.70 if we need to pay tax. He needs a 10% down payment. They will come and level the spot. Dutch barn theme with no windows and double door at the front. Jeff moves that we purchase and in stall this. Dean seconded the motion. Vote passed. We decided on the color white.
New Business –Gunnar spoke about signage. Sign south of Centennial along 163. The building committee has been in contact with the owners of the land and they have said that they will be more than happy to find a spot with us on their land for their sign. There are rules to follow because we are on a state highway. Handout includes criteria for the sign. Handout also included a copy of the design we are thinking of putting on the sign. They have spoken with Jeff Westphal of Westphal Iron Works that would be able to make the cost at $650. We would be responsible for picking up the sign and mounting it in our selected location. The building committee is recommending using solar lighting to light the sign. The committee is discussing talking to Mark Olgren about the current sign and making some improvements. They would like the trustees committee to take it from here and discuss with memorial. Discussion regarding old signs for the church. Building committee has been talking with members of the congregation and one suggestion that has been named often is having the steeple lit better. Mentioned that the church has a lot of potential for lighting. Brandi will do some DOT research.
Education –Trunk or Treat on October 28th. Planning to do this again next year and adding another component. Live Nativity on December 2nd and it was a large success. We estimated 150 people came through that were not members. Beginning in January we will be switching Sunday school back to before church. It will start at 9:15, classes beginning at 9:30. Youth group meets on Wednesday but we are planning to add some other ages with that time. Lots of ideas are being thought about. We were supposed to be in the homecoming parade. Christmas Sunday school program on December 10th at 6:30 pm. 
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism –Fellowship for the Live Nativity. Doing fellowship for the Cantata on December 22nd. They will be starting fresh with new members and new ideas next year. 
Missions – UNICEF raised $394.16. Simpson college donated 517 items. A thank you was sent to them. In the middle of warm weather drive for Bidwell. Soup supper this Sunday for fellowship with free will offering. With the offering they will be shopping for more warm weather items and donating them. 
Worship –Met on Wednesday November 29. They went over Advent guidelines that Libby put together so that everyone knows what is going on. Hanging of the Greens went well. Unsure about what to do with extra outdoor lights. Christmas Eve services at 7:00 and 11:00 pm. They need greeters for Christmas Eve, no offering will be taken. Choir at 7:00 service only. Spoke about exit following Silent Night so Pastor Wendy will give an explanation. Jonathan is cleaning the cups for Christmas Eve services. Evan is looking for some good gluten free bread for communion that does not fall apart so much. Exploring contemporary service options. Spoke about nursery- allow families to be in the fellowship hall with the television. Spoke about how the storage room downstairs is messy and full. The youth room becomes a storage room very easily. Thinking that council on ministries could help clean this area out. Brooke wants to know why we do not do live poinsettias anymore. Libby said that two people were watering the poinsettias so they almost died.  
Memorial – As of August 31st $33,188.00. Wondering if there is memorial money large enough to cover the new building. 
Finance –Current commitments for 2018 $71,295. On pace to meet our budget. 
Financial Secretary – A report on giving was distributed.
Trustees –Not present. Dean asked about vents in the fellowship hall because his chair got stuck in the vent and someone could fall through the glass.  
Membership – 218 
Nominations – Pastor Wendy thinks that they are in really good shape for committees next year. They are looking for a vice chair for ad min. Discussion about changing the night of Ad Board Meetings so that Wednesday night can be more of a ministry night. Discussion regarding Monday or Thursday. The first meeting January 3rd at 7:00 for the all committee meeting. 
Pastor Parish Relations – The committee met with the DS, Heecheon on November 17th. Our committee then met again last Wednesday on November 29th to discuss the possibility of our church having a full time pastor. Discussion regarding a full time pastor and what that would mean for Wendy. Wendy needs a full time pastor position come July due to the rules for her schooling. Bonnie moves that we vote to let the PPR committee meeting to discuss presenting this to the congregation. Gunnar seconded the motion. 
Communications –Meeting on November 29th and discussed the Altoona Community Greetings. This women goes to the home and she goes through basket. She then lets us know who seems interested. It is $2 a person. We would have a 6 month contract. Missy thinks that Family Ministries should help decide what will be included. Wendy set up something for this last time. Can put fliers up at Altoona Library. Had success at putting Cantata in the Altoona and Pleasant Hill Living. Looking at sending out a flier around August about our church. Advent cards were mailed out. Want to know who is in charge of council of ministries as their committee did not know when the meeting was scheduled. Committees need to be proactive at putting dates on the calendar. This will help Jac with cleaning. Next meeting is January 31st. 
UMW –Super supper and Bazaar, 210 people served. No oyster soup left over, 6 pints of chili sold. Bazaar table had many items. Meeting in November voted to send Mission money to four charities. Christmas party December 7th at noon, men invited. Will be filling thinking of you bags for 5 shut ins in the church. Next meeting January 4th at 1:00.  
UMYF – Torie is going to be the leader of the youth group at the beginning of the year. Youth Sunday they raised ~$620.
Lay Leader –No report. Mel will be taking on this position in January. 
Lay Member to Annual Conference –No report. 
Members at Large – Don has heard a lot of good comments on the new decorations in the sanctuary.  
Pastor –Nothing more to report. 
Next meeting will be January 3rd at 7:00 for all committee meeting

Meeting was adjourned at 8:22 pm.

Respectfully submitted – Allison Freel
